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Chestatee-Chattahoochee RC&D

Full Council Meeting

July 23, 2009
Minutes

The second quarterly meeting of the year was held on July 23, 2009 at First Georgia Bank in Banks County.  The following sponsoring organizations were represented:

Banks County – Leslie George and Rickey Cain
Dawson County – Charles Tatum

Forsyth County – Lewis Darnell, Jim Boff
Franklin County – Angela Whidby, Gerald Voyles
Habersham County – Lee Mulkey

Hall County – No Representation

Hart County – No Representation
Lumpkin County – No Representation

Rabun County – Jim Bleckley

Stephens County – Jonesy Haygood, Jeanette Jamieson
Towns County – No Representation

Union County – No Representation
White County – Tom O’Bryant
Blue Ridge Mountains SWCD – No Representation
Broad River SWCD – Dennis Brown, Carol Hodgkins
Hall County SWCD – No Representation
Stephens County SWCD – Evan Hellenga

Upper Chattahoochee River RC&D – Edsel Nix

Georgia Mountains RC –Peggy Lovell

Member Emeritus – J.B. Jones

Partners and Guests present:  Jim Wren, Oconee River RC&D; Luther Jones, NRCS/Oconee River RC&D; Carol Boss, NRCS; Dell Branson, FSA; Bob Waldorf, Extension Service; Caitlin Burns, Congressman Broun’s office; Tony Strickland, GFC; Billy Skaggs, Extension Service; Forrest Connelly, Extension Service and Dr. Terry Seehorn, Stephens County High School/Georgia Envirothon.
Other attendees included Chris Groskreutz, RC&D Coordinator, Josh Crozier, RC&D Program Assistant and Susan Creasy, Executive Assistant.
Jeanette Jamieson, Chestatee-Chattahoochee RC&D president, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Edsel Nix offered an opening prayer. 
Ms. Jamieson introduced Milton Dalton, Banks County Commission Chairman who welcomed the group.
Ms. Jamieson recognized special guests.
The proposed changes to the Chestatee-Chattahoochee RC&D Council by-laws were reviewed with an opportunity for discussion of each proposed change.  A motion to accept the proposed changes as presented was made by Leslie George with a second by Edsel Nix.  Motion carried unanimously.
Ms. Jamieson reminded the attendees that because of the federal grants implemented by the Chestatee-Chattahoochee RC&D Council, the council undergoes an annual financial audit by an independent CPA.  She reported that, once again, the Council received a clean audit with no findings.  This audit is available upon request.
Chris Groskreutz provided an overview of the active Council projects and provided an opportunity for questions regarding the various activities.  

J.B. Jones reported that the Appalachian Regional Commission (ARC) met recently at North Georgia College and State University in Dahlonega.  He stated that there are possible funds available through the ARC for RC&D projects.

Ms. Jamieson reported that there is concern over the language proposed by the United States Senate Agriculture Appropriations Committee and how it will impact the future of RC&D.  Ms. Jamieson will be in Washington DC next week and will be following up on this issue.

Evan Hellenga introduced the guest speaker, Dr. Terry Seehorn.  Dr. Seehorn gave a presentation on the Envirothon.  He stressed the long-term benefits received by the student participants and encouraged participation from all counties. 
Upcoming Dates discussed:
September 17

Council meeting – Willard Kimsey Environmental Center, Stephens County

September 20 – 26
National RC&D week


October 22 – 23

Georgia RC&D meeting – hosted by Two Rivers RC&D

November 5 – 6 
North Georgia Agritourism workshop
December 8

Council meeting – Dillard House, Rabun County

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Following the invocation offered by Ms. Jamieson, a meal courtesy of Banks County Commission was enjoyed.

Susan Creasy, Recorder
July 23, 2009
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